PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL
MINUT ES

REGULAR MEETING

APRIL 19, 2016

The City Council of the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 19th day of April, 2016 at 5:00 p.m. at 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following persons:


Mayor


George Rivera

Council members:       John Widger, Cissie NeSmith, Julie Martin, Debe Wright

Absent:

Joe Jones           

City Secretary:
Sylvia R. Trevino

City Attorney:

Jason Mann

City Staff:

A. R. Garcia, Police Chief




Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor

1)
CALL TO ORDER – the meeting was called to order by Mayor Rivera.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Rivera.

3) INTRODUCTION:  
Newly elected County Commissioner for District 4, Gus Ruiz, was present to introduce himself and his staff and to offer the services of his office to the City of Palm Valley.

4) PUBLIC COMMENTS:
Mayor Rivera announced that a local resident has asked about the possibility of her setting up an assisted living facility here in Palm Valley. Mayor Rivera stated that he was just providing this as information for the Council and the audience that was present.

5) MINUTES FOR APPROVAL – Regular Meeting of March 15, 2016

Councilman Widger made a correction to Page 2 to change ‘presidents’ to ‘residents’ and on Page 3 to change ‘times’ to ‘divided by’.
Councilwoman Martin made a motion to approve the minutes with the noted corrections.

Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.

Mayor Rivera took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

6) OFFER BY ROLLINS KOPPEL FOR A PROPOSED PARK REJECTED

Mayor Rivera referred to a set of pictures that was distributed of possible options for the park.

Jason Mann commented on this discussion with Mr. Koppel and stated that the pictures are only inspirational ideas to be forwarded to an architect.  Something that Mr. Koppel insists on is having a family aspect to the park in addition to something similar as Polo Circle.

Mayor Rivera added that there is no commercial equipment in the pictures at all.  It is all a natural setting.

Councilman Widger commented that in his mind there is still playground equipment and the survey results indicated that the residents did not want playground equipment.

Jason Mann started that the concept is to incorporate a few aspects as shown in the pictures in addition to walkways, shrubbery, landscaping, etc.

Lynne Lerberg asked Mr. Mann if Mr. Koppel still wants something for children and Mr. Mann replied yes, “unequivocally”,  and such that it would not require parking but be more of a ‘walk up’ park.  Mrs. Lerberg commented that at the last meeting she understood that Jason Mann would talk to Mr. Koppel to see if he was still interested in donating the funds if there were no playground equipment.  The parcel of land is an inappropriate space for a park.  Directing her comment to the Council, she stated that they could vote against playground equipment.
John Topp, Chairman of the Parks Board, commented that the pictures are nice but it does not change the fact that Mr. Koppel still wants playground equipment and as the agenda reads---there is no agreement.

Mayor Rivera commented the question is do we go into an agreement the way Mr. Koppel is asking for or do we say thank you but, no, thank you?  There was very good discussion at the last meeting and Mr. Koppel came back with ideas of a natural aspect and but now we are at a junction.

At this time, Councilwoman NeSmith made a motion to reject Mr. Koppel’s offer.

Charles Ramsey commented that the concept is still a playground and this is not what the citizens want.

Councilman Widger seconded the motion.

Mayor Rivera took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

Councilwoman Wright commented that in light of the way the offer is presented it is something that the constituents do not want.

7)
RESOLUTION REGARDING THE ANNUAL REVIEW OF THE INVESTMENT POLICY APPROVED

Mayor Rivera commented that the investment policy, as it stands, does not require any changes.  It is a basic investment policy that addresses our investments and the safekeeping of those funds.

Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the resolution.

Councilwoman NeSmith seconded the motion.

Mayor Rivera took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

8)
ORDINANCE ADOPTED AMENDING THE BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2015-16

Councilman Widger explained the adjustments and noted that the issue comes from donations that were made are accounted for in income but then the expense follows.  The amendments are to account for the donations that were made to the Parks and Recreation fund; the reimbursement from the insurance company for the repair of the fence on Wilson Road; and increased revenue to State Court costs and jail fees.

He added that all the adjustments are to a positive change.

Councilwoman Wright made a motion to adopt the ordinance amending the budget.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Rivera took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

9)
LETTER OF ENGAGEMENT WITH LONG CHILTON, LLP FOR AUDITING SERVICES APPROVED FOR FISCAL YEAR 2014-15
Mayor Rivera announced that it is that time of year when the auditors come in to review the City’s books.  The preliminary step is for the Council to approve the Letter of Engagement which he recommended.

Councilwoman Martin made a motion to approve the Letter of Engagement with Long Chilton, LLC for auditing services.

Councilwoman NeSmith seconded the motion.

Mayor Rivera took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

10)
DISCUSSION HELD REGARDING AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 2006-4 AS IT RELATES TO THE PARKING OF TRAILERS

Chief Garcia explained that he has received complaints about flat bed trailers being left on the driveways for days. There are currently about 3 or 4 out in the city.  He explained that as the ordinance is right now the Police Department does not have any enforceable action.  He brought this item up for discussion to see if the Council thinks the ordinance should be amended.

In referring to Section 8-303, Item 4; Mayor Rivera asked if then the other vehicles as described in Section 8-301 should also be added.

Jason Mann explained that it is not a permitted exception and the section is rather unambiguous but that the Chief could issue a citation if there is a violation of the ordinance.  Mr. Mann continued to explain the contents and interpretation of the ordinance as it stands.

Chief Garcia stated that another problem is golf carts out in the driveway.  If the police are going to cite for trailers then they would do the same for golf carts.

Councilman Widger commented that, in conclusion, the Police can issue citations so the ordinance needs to remain as is.

Peggy Reeves asked under what governance the City operates.  Jason Mann replied the Texas Code, the Local Government Code, and the Texas Constitution.  These are the statutes that allow a municipality to govern itself and implement the necessary ordinances.

11)
CONSENT AGENDA:

A. Police Monthly Report – March 2016

      Neighborhood Watch Program update

B. Municipal Court Monthly Report – March 2016

C. Monthly Check Listing – March 2016

D. Monthly Financial Report – March 2016

E. Monthly Investment Report – March 2016

Chief Garcia reported that he lost one reserve but he picked up three more.  One went to work for the City of Combes but was allowed dual commission.  He reported on the training that the police have completed both through classroom attendance and online training.

Chief Garcia spoke briefly on the warnings as reflected on the municipal court report and indicated that he has talked to his officers to cut down on the number of warnings that they issue.

Chief Garcia reported briefly on the C.E.R.T. training.  He will be talking to the Harlingen Fire Department to conduct the training for those that are interested.
Chief Garcia added that the equipment for the new vehicle is close to coming in.  The equipment had to be special ordered.

Regarding the ’05 truck, he reported that a new transmission was installed and the officers are using this vehicle as much as they can.  There is a potential buyer---the City of Los Indios, who just started their first police department and they are very interested in buying it.

Charles Ramsey provided an update on the Neighborhood Watch Program and reported that he signed up four volunteers at the Palm Valley Day event.  He added that people are now aware that the program is in place.

Explaining the budget, Councilman Widger stated that the budget is pretty much in line with what it should be at this time of year.  So, overall the City is in good shape.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:52 p.m. upon a motion by Councilwoman NeSmith and a second by Councilwoman Martin.

________________________________

George Rivera, Mayor

Attest:

______________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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